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STATEMENT FROM GOVERNOR JB PRITZKER AND MAYOR LORI LIGHTFOOT ON McCORMICK 

PLACE ALTERNATE CARE FACILITY 

“Since the beginning of the COVID-19 pandemic, the City and State have collaborated on a robust 

forward-looking, data driven response that preserves the health, safety and well-being of all 

residents. The McCormick Place Alternate Care Facility was originally developed out of an 

abundance of caution and based on data projections of over 40,000 hospitalizations in matter of 

weeks, and the facility was meant to relieve that anticipated pressure on our local healthcare 

systems. 

Today, we are pleased to report that the curve is flattening, and our local hospitals and healthcare 

systems continue to operate with capacity, therefore, the McCormick Place ACF will stop operating 

in its clinical needs testing phase. All patients currently receiving care at McCormick will continue 

to receive outstanding medical care for the duration of their illness and plans for deconstruction are 

currently underway. The unit with the negative pressure tents will remain assembled to continue 

upholding the facility’s original mission, as the City and State monitor hospital capacity when 

elective surgeries begin again.  

We thank all our dedicated partners for their hard work and partnership in creating one of the 

nation’s best operating and largest Alternate Care Facilities. While this marks a critical moment and 

a large step forward in our collective fight against COVID-19, we must stay the course until data 

shows further progress in a reduction of new cases and as widespread testing comes online.”   
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